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CORD MEMORANDUM

TO: Jared Nylund, Real Property Asset Manager, NH /pt. Administrative Services

FROM: Stephanie N. Verdile, Principal Planner <4/
NH Office of Planning and Development

DATE: June 28, 2022

Re: 2022 SLR 001
Request from the New Hampshire Department of Administrative Services
(NHDAS), on behalf of the New Hampshire Department of Environmental
Services (NHDES), to lease two abutting parcels of land that were a former gravel
pit and waste disposal site acquired by the State in the early 1980’s. The parcels
have gone through the remediation process under the Federal Superfund
program the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and
Liability Act (CERCLA). The proposal is to lease the property to a special purpose
entity that will construct, install, and operate a commercial solar farm.

On June 23, 2022, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to recommend
approval of the above referenced Surplus Land Review Application #2022 SLR-001, as outlined
in the application materials.

Cc via email: Taylor Caswell, Commissioner, NH Dept of Business and Economic Affairs and Chair, Council on
Resources and Development Taylor.Caswell@livefree.nh.gov
Michael Summerlin, NH Department of Environmental Services, Waste Remediation Bureau
Michael.D.SummerlinJr@des.nh.gov
Pamela Ellis, Chair, Legislative Long Range Capital Planning and Utilization Committee
Pamela.Ellis@leg.state.nh.us
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